
In whom,  we have...Ephesians 1:7

December 2022.


Dear Praying Friends


Greetings in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ from Mauritius. 

It is our prayer that we never loose sight of the profound significance of the 
birth of Christ. If it were not for his coming we would be lost, condemned to 
an eternal death. We would know nothing of his quickening power to raise 
us from a state of enmity against God to the blessedness of being sons and 
daughters of the living God. 

In this Christmas season our messages have been around the theme : “In 
Him we have....”. Paul states emphatically because Christ came we have 
been blessed with ...ALL SPIRITUAL BLESSINGS. Nothing can be added 
to complete our sufficiency in Christ. What a blessed thought this is against 
the without Him we have nothing - we are nothing. It is our prayer that as 
we reflect and rejoice over the blessings of Christmas that we will never 
forget that it is all about our great redeemer; our great redemption and the 
worldwide proclamation of the message of redemption in Christ Alone. 

Thank you for supporting us and our ministry in prayer and funds. Please 
pray that we will be granted health to keep moving onward. Land to build 
our church is getting to be more and more challenging; but we are trusting 
God to provide in His perfect time. 

We give thanks for the four believers that followed Christ in baptism at the 
beginning of December and pray that the Lord will strengthen and sustain 
them in their new walk with Him. We also give thanks that this year the 
whole church can gather to celebrate Christmas and worship the Lord after 
two long years of restriction imposed on us by the authorities. 

Dear praying friends ,we are thankful to have you as our family in Christ. 
May the Lord bless us all with wisdom and we look unto Him for a fruitful 
and blessed year 2023. 

Merry Christmas to you all. Your missionaries, 
Guy and Marilyne Grenade. 


